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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk – Mr Steve Wyatt, 38 Totley Hall Croft, Totley Sheffield S17 4BE
 Mob: 07 432 422 470 Email: clerk@hathersageparishcouncil.gov.uk

        1st October 2018
Mr. Ross McEwan                                                                                                                                 
CEO Royal Bank of Scotland                                                                                                                      36, St Andrews Square                                                                                                        
Edinburgh EH2 2YB

Dear Mr McEwan,
Proposed closure of RBS branches in Derbyshire.
Following a Public Meeting held in Hathersage, Derbyshire, last week to discuss the above I was instructed to write to you to inform you of the public feeling in this matter.

The meeting was attended by representatives of several Parish Councils in the area, the residents of whom will be severely impacted by your proposal. We also had the pleasure of the company of Ms. Ruth George MP (Labour, High Peak) and Sir. Patrick McLoughlin MP (Conservative, Derbyshire Dales) who supported many of the concerns raised by the meeting. I understand that you are meeting with Ms George in the Houses of Parliament later this month to discuss your proposal and hope that the comments below will be included in this discussion.

· You nor your organisation seem to understand the unique characteristics of National Parks with their many centres of population which can only exist if core infrastructure is in place. With a mainly cash economy the presence of banks is essential to the success of the many small businesses. The Peak District National Park Local Development Framework states, paragraph 3.22, ‘Under the Sustainable Communities Act 2007, local authorities are required to prepare a Sustainable Community Strategy, for promoting or improving the economic, social and environmental well-being of their area and contributing to the achievement of sustainable development.’ As majority publicly owned company RBS has a major role to play in ensuring this sustainability.

· The RBS documentation that many residents have been directed towards states that the local Post Office should be a first port of call for most transactions traditionally carried out in bank branches. While RBS may have discussed this with Tim Parker, Non Exec Chairman Post Office, has this really been discussed with Post Office Branch Services? Many local post offices have closed and then reopened in local convenience stores where there is neither the security nor privacy afforded by bank branches. Even if a Post Office clerk could answer questions from an elderly person would you wish to discuss your personal finances at a counter in a confined area where the person immediately next to you is paying for groceries or petrol?
· Further to the previous point many rural areas exist in a ‘cash economy’. If the many small businesses in an area start to deposit their cash takings at a Post Office the amount of cash on site will increase attracting the criminal element of society thereby putting counter staff and customers at risk. Post Offices in convenience stores generally do not have a secure enclosure for Post Office personnel.

· Your literature gives information about the nearest RBS or NatWest where banking transactions could be carried out. For small businesses to visit the suggested branches would entail a round trip of 2 to 3 hours when travel, finding parking places and queueing in the branch are considered. A small business cannot afford this time, ‘out of the shop’ to deposit or withdraw cash or transfer money between their accounts.
· Despite us living in a time of opulence and material possessions there are still many people who use public transport who have no family car. For elderly or impoverished families who will need to travel by public transport 15 miles rather than 2, even if there is public transport to the nearest branch, is not providing the infrastructure that is required to ensure an area remains vibrant and sustainable.

· With regards specifically to the RBS Branch in Hathersage, this is the remaining bank serving communities in the Hope Valley. The queues when the bank is open is evidence that there is a need for a bank in this area. The last remaining bank within the whole of the Peak District National Park (the second most visited National Park in the world and an area of 555 square miles) will be NatWest in Bakewell. This is a distance of 15 miles and there is no public transport from the Hope Valley to Bakewell. Suggesting the use of the Bakewell branch is not therefore a practical solution to the problem being caused by you.

· Your proposal suggests closing several branches in and also around the Peak District. This would mean that, even for those residents at the edges of the area, will need to travel many additional miles to access banking facilities. Is there a reason why so many closures are proposed in the northerly part of England?
· You also mention in your glossy brochures that on-line banking is an alternative to visiting a branch. Broadband and mobile networks are not the same in rural areas of the country as they are in ‘the city’. Even if a person is capable of or wants to use on-line banking this is often not possible. With recant debacles with some banks recently where on-line access is denied and security compromised many people do not want to use on-line banking despite us being pushed in this direction.

These are some of the key points that were discussed at the Public Meeting and I hope will be discussed with Ms. George when you meet. Finally, I was asked to relay to you the views of people in relation to the comments that have been received from your regional directors, Mr. Bescoby (Area Director, Central Midlands) and Ms. Cotterill (Area Director, North Midlands). In emails that I read out at the meeting from these directors the view was that their comments were arrogant, insulting, clearly not understanding the area and that not even being available to meet their customers falls well short of what is expected from such a majority publicly owned company as RBS.
At the close of the meeting both MPs asked me to include them in my correspondence to you hence the list below of who this letter is copied to.
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Yours sincerely.

Mr. S. C. Wyatt

Clerk.
Hathersage Parish Council.
Copied to:

Ms. Ruth George MP

Sir. Patrick McLoughlin MP

Cllr. Jean Monks Derbyshire Dales District Council

Cllr. Judith Twigg Derbyshire County Council

Cllr. Andrew McCloy Chair Peak District National Park Authority
Mr. Jack Scott Peak District National Park Authority Planning

Mr. Philip Thompson Secretary Peak Park Parishes Forum
